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The Standard Article

Centre or Center? Or does it really matter? 
Today being Independence Day in the United States, here are some thoughts on an American contribution to Hong Kong.
I was recently involved in a debate over the use of simplified rather than traditional Chinese characters. Someone mentioned that this issue was a bit like the arguments over British versus American spelling.
This got me thinking about how we in Hong Kong are gradually seeing more and more American spelling, compared to the past.
This newspaper uses American spelling, while another local English-language paper uses British. There are two English listings and entertainment magazines that I know of here, and they are also divided between the two styles. Maybe it depends on where the publisher was educated.
Many commercial buildings call themselves ''something Centre'' - using the British spelling - but a few are going American, with such and such Center.
I would guess some, but not all, international schools prefer American, while most of the local schools follow British spelling. That's because the Hong Kong government uses British spelling, which is probably not surprising given the city's colonial past.
However, the Central People's Government in Beijing now uses American spelling in its official English material - another case of ''One Country, Two Systems!''
Still, even if there is a trend towards American, most of us probably don't bother noticing.
We're too busy trying to learn simplified Chinese.
